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310 CITY HALL 

15 WEST KELLOGG BOULEVARD 

SAINT PAUL, MN 55102-1615 

Marcia Moermond, Legislative Hearing Officer 

EMAIL:  legislativehearings@ci.stpaul.mn.us 

PHONE:  (651) 266-8585    FAX:  (651) 266-8574 

 

June 16, 2023 

 

 
Daniel Dobervich 

1485 Winthrop St. N 

St. Paul, MN 55119 

 
 VIA EMAIL: dobervich@comcast.net   

 

 

Re:  Appeal for Property at 1485 Winthrop Street North 

 

Dear Daniel Dobervich 

 

This is to confirm that at the Legislative Hearing on Tuesday, June 13, 2023, Legislative Hearing 

Officer Marcia Moermond continued the matter to Legislative Hearing on Tuesday, June 27, 

2023 via phone between 11:00 a.m. and 1:00 p.m. for further discussion. 

 

As discussed in the hearing, if you wish to continue using the curb (w/o appropriate curb cut) and 

gravel the way you have been, you will need to apply for an encroachment permit with Public 

Works. I have attached that document.  

 

Prior to the June 27 hearing, as requested please call Gopher 1 to have them mark the utilities on 

the property.  

 

If you have any questions, please contact me at 651-266-8585. 

 

Sincerely, 

/s/ 

Joanna Zimny 

Legislative Hearing Executive Assistant 

 

Encl: right-of-way encroachment permit 

 

c:  

 CE Supervisors 

 Ryan Lowry – Public Works, Engineering Tech Supervisor 
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